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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd February 2018
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Chris McGookin (CWA), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Bill Caughey (President), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Boris Pinto (Murley), Amber MacLennan (CWA)
Apologies

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Ken Browne (Comber), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
2 corrections were made to reported bank balances in the Treasurer’s report. The minutes of the previous meeting were then accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Amber MacLennan advised of correspondence:
Email from James McCabe to ask that we put something on BBL Website to advertise his new charity CD. Advert has been added to the website.

Email from Stephen Crooks with article on FTBB Summer School. Article was posted to the website.

Email from Rodney McCabe to advise he has resigned as secretary of Warrenpoint Silver. Trevor Simpson dealing with enquiries in the meantime. 

Allan Davison advised that Chloe Eagleson of Murley and Cathryn Lynch of Downshire had been selected to represent Northern Ireland at the 2018 European Youth Brass Band.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £791.10 in Bank of Ireland account and £970.50 in Santander account. He noted that the EBBA affiliation fee was due to be paid. The executive will decide whether EYBB participants will receive BBL sponsorship, which is usually £100 each.
Solos & Ensembles 2018
Amber advised that draw and timings will be made available to bands ahead of the event. Michael Alcorn to check that Downshire Brass will offer catering on the day.
Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

Boris Pinto advised that a time limit will need to set on Friday night band performances. 
The Friday event will start at 7pm. 

Boris confirmed that Andy McQuiggan and Craig Connolly will transport percussion. 
The start time for the contest will be 11am. With regards to prize fund, only 1st place in each section will receive a financial award. 
Those present were reminded that advertising space is available in the contest programme. 

Spring Festival 2018
Boris Pinto advised that Tommy Barr has booked The Alley Theatre for free. He also confirmed that there will be two new prizes on the day. 
The possibility of introducing a non-compete section to the day was discussed. It was noted that there may be issues with timings on the day, particularly with regards to the library which needs to be vacated by 5pm. Boris to check this with Tommy Barr.

Closing date for entries to the contest will be 24th March with draw made at April meeting on 7th April.

Festival of Brass 2018

Michael Alcorn to check availability of Elmwood Hall. A potential change of date to September was discussed however this may result in the contest clashing with bands’ summer engagements. Bands are to be consulted on possible date change in time for 2019 event.
Any other business

Fundraising ideas were discussed. CWA Brass kindly offered the use of their hall for fundraising activities. A Night at the Races event and a Table Quiz were suggested. Boris Pinto agreed to research Night at the Races. 

It was agreed that a Saturday evening would be the best time to run such an event. 

There being no further business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be at 3pm on Saturday 3rd March 2018 in Laganvale Bandroom. 
Upcoming Events

Third Carrickfergus Band 

Concert in Memory of Peter Arthurs

Thursday 22nd February

Remaining 2018 BBL Contest Dates

17 Feb

Solos & Ensembles

23-24 Feb
Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

21 Apr

Spring Festival
24 Nov

Festival of Brass @ QUB
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